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CHARTRED TOWN PLANNERS

19t june 2025

Denise Dickson

Head of Planning

Causeway Coast and Glens Council
Cloonavin

Portstewart Road

Coleraine

By E-mail Only.

Dear Denise,

RE: STENDHAL FESTIVAL- LA01/2022/0206/F

| refer to the above planning application which has been recommended for refusal, fundamentally, it
would appear, due to a failure to provide information for consultees, at Planning Committee (PC) on
25" june 2025.

The Stendahl Festival is scheduled to take place between the 4t-6™ July, 2025 this year.

I have been asked by the Applicant’s to write to the Council requesting a deferral of this planning
application for the following reasons:-

1. The Applicants are currently extremely busy preparing for the Festival. The recommended
refusal has raised significant concerns within the local media, acts, performers and potential
attendees that the Festival may not actually be going ahead in July. This is currently causing
the Applicant’s significant media and marketing difficulties in the run up to the Festival and
making preparations even more difficult at this stage.

2. There s a factual inaccuracy in the PC Report at Paragraph 8.1. The PC Report states that

In addition, 2 concrete culvert bridges have been removed from the description and are no
longer part of this application.

However, | wrote to the Council on the 18th May 2025 (copy attached) requesting that the
two existing wooden bridges be considered immune from enforcement as these have been
erected for more than 5 years and that they be excluded from the description and the
application site.

| also asked in this letter that the two existing concrete culverted bridges, within the
application site, be considered as an Exception under PPS 15 and set out various reasons why
this was the case. | have not asked for them to be removed and would be grateful if the
Council can clarify this matter.
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3. lalso believe it will be helpful if the PC can have a site visit to see the Stendahl site prior to
making any decision on the application.

4. Willow Environmental has this week also completed the second Draft Preliminary Ecological
Assessment (PEA] of the application site, and this following minor corrections, should be with
the Council later this week.

5. Phil Hull - our Drainage Consultant is keen to hear back from the Council on the potential
immunity of the two existing wooden bridges and the potential retention of the culverted
bridges as Exceptions under PPS 15 to provide the appropriate parameters for the Drainage
Assessment (DA).

6. In terms of the traffic issues the Applicants and myself have previously discussed these matters
with DFI Roads Service staff. They indicated that they would not require major infrastructural
improvements for a 3 day Festival if the roads were manned by volunteers throughout the
Festival on a 24 hours basis. This is exactly what happens at the Festival and at other Festivals
throughout the Council area.

7. The DFI's requests now for major infrastructural improvements to provide visibility splays, road
widening and third party lands are not achievable by the Applicants and | believe are
unreasonable for a 3 day festival. The Applicants have shown over 15 years that they can
safely run this Festival without any major traffic issues.

For all of these various reasons the Applicants have therefore requested that | write to the Council
asking that this planning application be deferred.

I would be grateful if we can have an early meeting with Council officials to resolve the relatively
minor outstanding planning matters and to bring this proposal back to PC as an approval at the
earliest opportunity.

Yours faithfully,

Matt Kennedy MRTPI

Principal

MKA Planning Ltd

c.c. Clients.
Alan Robinson MLA

Philip Mc Guigan MLA



